
 

 

 

Swamp Lutheran Call Committee Update:  12/16/20 

Call Committee Members:  Abbey Rineer, Anita Kupp, Connie Taylor, Sue Knauer, Lowell Haws, Dave 

Sauder 

 

1. Have established our connection with the Synod, Beth Martini.  She is available for questions 

and will be reviewing the Ministry Site Profile with council when we are ready. 

 

2. Pastor Strause has assisted in getting the call committee and process started and is now 

stepping back from direct engagement in the meetings.  He is always available for consultation. 

 

3. Finance committee working on recommendations for Church Council regarding the Finance page 

(budget, housing, benefits, etc.) 

 

4. Survey – Last day to submit survey is 12/20/20   (30 electronic & 10 hard copies as of Sunday) 

 

5. The call committee will compile results and have information for the Congregation by the 2nd 

week in January.   Will email results, put results on the website and provide hardcopy of results. 

 

6. Results will be used to complete the Ministry Site Profile. 

 

7. 1/10/20 – Council will meet and create bullet points for remaining parts of the Ministry Site 

Profile.    Lowell Haws has volunteered to take those bullet points and turn them into 

paragraphs to complete various sections of the MSP.   

 

8. By late January, the current draft of the Ministry Site Profile will be shared with the 

Congregation. 

 

 


